


MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE COMMUNITY SERVICES COMMITTEE HELD ON MONDAY, 13 FEBRUARY 2017 AT 7.30PM IN THE CASTLE, HERTFORD
CHAIRMAN:
Councillor S Cousins, in the Chair
PRESENT
R Bolton, P Boyle, Dr J Downs, Mrs S Dunkley,  Mrs B Haddock,  , Mrs S Newton, P Ruffles and Mrs S Rutland-Barsby
IN ATTENDANCE:
Mr J Whelan – Town Clerk

Ms Tricia Carpenter – Civic Administration Manager
468.
RECORDING OF MEETING


It was confirmed that no person present wished to record the meeting.
469.        APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were received from the Town Clerk.
470.         DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

	Cllr Mrs Bolton
	Personal
	Agenda item 8(c), Memorial at All Saints’.  Cllr Mrs Bolton is a member of the PCC


471.        THE MINUTES
It was RESOLVED that:

The minutes of the meeting held on 28th November 2016 were approved as a correct record of the proceedings and the Chairman was authorised to sign same. 
472.        MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES NOT DEALT WITH 
          ELSEWHERE  ON THE AGENDA
It was RESOLVED that:

The action sheet be noted.

473.        QUESTIONS AND/OR STATEMENTS FROM MEMBERS OF THE 
          PUBLIC

None.

474.     ALLOTMENTS – STATISTICS AND MAINTENANCE
            The Committee received a report detailing the latest statistics for the
            Council’s allotment sites, and also maintenance work which had been
            carried out on the sites. 
The Committee was disappointed to note that there was still a number of vacancies at the Hertingfordbury site despite the advertising.  The Committee enquired whether the empty plots were together in blocks and if so, whether it would be possible to mow as grass and turn the area into some amenity land for plotholders at the site, or even a community orchard.
Members also requested that some form of allotment open day or festivity day  take place in September 2018, to promote the allotments to members of the public.

It was RESOLVED that:

The Committee notes the allotment statistics and maintenance. 
475.    ALLOTMENTS – MUDLARKS COMMUNITY GARDEN PROJECT
The Committee received a report from Mudlarks regarding the recent activities of the project.  
It was RESOLVED that:
The Committee notes the report.
476.   NORTH ROAD PLOTHOLDERS GROUP
The Committee received a report from the Chairman of the North Road Plotholders’ Group.  
It was RESOLVED that:

The Committee notes the report.
477.   LOVELY GRUB GARDEN
The Committee received a report from the Lovely Grub Garden.
It was RESOLVED that:

The Committee notes the report.
478.
CEMETERY AND CLOSED CHURCHYARDS - STATISTICS FOR BURIALS AND INTERMENT OF ASHES
The Committee received a report outlining the recent burials and interment of ashes statistics at the Cemetery along with details of the maintenance work programme.  
A member noted the work undertaken by the Grounds staff in addition to their usual maintenance regime, and expressed some concern regarding the staff welfare and their capacity to take on any additional duties. In this regard the Committee wished to understand the daily work regime of the staff.
It was RESOLVED that:

The Committee notes the report
479.
CEMETERY FEES

The Committee received a report recommending a 3% increase in burial fees, which was in line with the Council’s increased provision for expenditure for the forthcoming year.

It was RESOLVED that:


The Committee approves the increase in burial fees by 3%.
480
REPAIR OF TOMB MEMORIALS AT ST LEONARD’S AND ALL SAINTS
The Committee received a report which outlined the progress to repair two important tombs in St Leonard’s and All Saints’ Churchyards.
 It was RESOLVED that:
The Committee notes the report.
481.

FINANCE -  THIRD QUARTER INCOME AND EXPENDITURE 2016/17
The Committee received a report detailing the income and expenditure figures for the third quarter 2016/17.
It was RESOLVED that:

a)
The Committee notes the third quarter income and expenditure to 30 January 2017.
The meeting closed at 0810
